
SPECIAL MEETING OF STANLEY VILLAGE COUNCIL 
Wednesday, January 4th, 2011 – 7:00 p.m. 

 
In Attendance: 
Richard Storey, Mayor 
Barbara MacDonald, Deputy Mayor 
Tracy Hunter, Councillor 
James Pinnock, Councillor 
Shelley Douglass, Clerk  
 
Meeting to discuss: 
 
Sewage By-law/Accounts/  
 
Council met to discuss the current sewage by-law and changes to it.  Council 
was provided a copy of W1, A BY-LAW RELATING TO THE 
SEWERAGE SYSTEM drafted in 2003 but never enacted.  Council will 
review this document and make suggestions for revisions/additions if 
appropriate.   
 
Council reviewed the customer list and active sewage accounts by 
route/road/street and adjusted units charged, etc. where appropriate.  Several 
vacant lots within the Village boundaries which are able to connect to the 
system but are not connected at this time and are not being billed, if 
residential, may be subject to 25% of the annual fee for one unit.  Vacant 
Commercial/Industrial/Institutional lots not connected may be charged the 
full annual fee for one unit. Clerk will attempt to determine the owners of 
these lots not currently being billed. 
 
Council will meet again on Thursday, January 12th, 2012 to continue the 
sewage review.   
  
Motion to Adjourn.  B. MacDonald at 8:45 p.m. 


